International Education Program Council
1:30pm, September 1, 2010 Meeting Minutes
In attendance: Larry McCauley, Holly Didi-Ogren, Susanna Monseau, Ariane Pfenninger, Andrea Salgian, Michael Shenoda, Jon Stauff, Thulsi Wickramasinghe, Simona Wright
Also in attendance: Dr. Petra Heyer (exchange faculty from the University of Frankfurt, housed in the Department of Modern Languages), Stephanie Holleran (Program Coordinator at the Center for Global Engagement), and Rose Raimundo (Program Assistant at the Center for Global Engagement).
1. The minutes from the last meeting were approved with all in favor.

2. Election of the IEPC chair and vice chair for this academic year. Holly Didi-Ogren was elected as chair, and Andrea Salgian was elected as vice chair with all in favor.

3. Discussion of new exchange programs under consideration:

a. Universite Blaise Pascal – Clermont-Ferrand, France. This program was presented last semester by Prof. Geoff Heels who visited TCNJ and attended our meeting in April. The university has an additional location at Vichy. It is a very good location for students who wish to study someplace else than Paris, and are interested in business. TCNJ can start sending students as early as January. They will start sending students next fall, as their students take one year of study abroad.
The program was approved with all in favor

b. University of Newcastle, Australia. Jon visited Newcastle and has sent students there in the past. This is a great program for students in science and engineering. The contract would be for three years, with two students per semester.
The program was approved with all in favor.

c. CAPA International Education in Florence. This program was visited by Simona this summer. It would be interesting for art classes (although these are taught in English), and for the internships that it offers. The program caters mostly for students who don’t have any knowledge of Italian, and TCNJ students are beyond the level their usual Italian classes offer. If we send four or five students they could offer a class at a more suitable level.
The program was approved with all in favor. 

d. Spring Hill College – Bologna Center. Spring Hill College is a Bonner college located in Mobile, Alabama. The program would be ideal for Bonner students, who would receive priority. It offers a good opportunity to see the reality in Europe, and it would be appropriate for Bonner students whose work focuses on immigration issues. The program includes trips to Bosnia and Morocco. No knowledge of Italian is required, but we would ask for at least one semester. 
This would not be an exchange program, just one way. TCNJ receives a 24% discount because of its Bonner status.
The program was approved with all in favor.

e. IFSA Butler – Galway Program. This program would replace the NJSCIS program in Galway. Jon recommends IFSA-Butler as an excellent provider of study abroad programming, especially in the UK and Ireland.
The program was approved with all in favor.
Meeting adjourned at 2:30pm. 
Next meeting will be held on September 15, at 1:30, due to the large number of programs that need to be discussed.

Respectfully submitted,
Andrea Salgian 
